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- May 28th - CBSC Fishing Derby

- Fish Fry and Awards - 4:00 AT CLUB

21st - Meeting and Pot Luck Dinner

Bridge and/or other cards @ 12:30 on Mondays at club
ouse

SICK BAY
Jane Beidler is back in the Bay after rushing to Tucson with

a nose bleed that wouldn't stop bleeding. The doctors got it
stopped and changed some of her medications, which took care
of the problem.

Jerry Ketelhut has now finished his chemo treatments and
should be feeling much better soon.

We hear that Gene Court had an accident involving his hand,
had a couple surgeries to repair it, and is in a cast. Sorry to
hear that Gene.

GET WELL SOON, FOLKS!

U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO. 1498
TUCSON, AZ

CHOLLA CHAPTER NEWS

by Pat Goodin

The Luau is over, and what a great time we had.
The food was outstanding - pork loin, Polynesian
meatballs, broccoli/mandarin orange salad,
home-made applesauce, rice pilaf, mashed potatoes
and gravy and pineapple-cherry dump cake for
dessert. It was a nice group of approximately 70,
and everyone had a good time trying to figure out
who did the murder of Chase in our murder
mystery play. The actors put on a great
performance, but I won't go into any more detail in
this article, as there is a separate article and
pictures on other pages in this Chatter. But, if you
missed this one, you missed a wonderful time.
There won't be another dinner meeting now until
October 21st, as the derby will be having the
annual fish fry in May. Mark it down - May 28th,

t 4:00. I believe the fishing ends at noon that day
fSunday.

Soon after the derby, those of us who go to cooler
limates will be starting to leave Cholla and/or
ocky Point. We wish everyone a nice and safe
ummer, and hope to see you in the fall.

Our October meeting is always a pot luck, as we
F;:ver know quite how many people will be back for
at one.

This newsletter is open to different points of view and
does not necessarily reflect the view of the editors or all CBSC
members.
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MACADAMIA-COCONUT SHRIMP
1/8 tsp.salt
1/8 tsp. pepper
1 Ib. large shrimp, peeled, deveined, tails left
on.

1 cup sweetened, flaked coconut

1/2 cup chopped roasted macadamia nuts
1/4 cup all-purpose flour

1 egg, lightly beaten

2/3 cup guava or apricot preserves

1 TBS fresh lime juice

1 TBS soy sauce

1/8 tsp. hot pepper sauce

Preheat oven to 425 degrees. Place rack
coated with cooking spray on jelly roll pan.
prinkie salt and pepper on shrimp.
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Treasurer - Kathy Bernard
Membership - Nancy Schmidli
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CHOLLA CHAPTER
President - Don Schmidli
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LETHAL LUAU
by Pat Goodin

The play, Lethal Luau, was put on at our annual luau this year, by the "Cholla Actors". The set was a

uau scene with the actors sitting around a table, accusing each other of the murder of Chase Diamond
ne of them was lying and was the one who killed Chase. It was up to the audience to look for the

lues and to discover who did the murder. Actors were: Chief Wiki-Wiki - Frank Mills, Leilani, a hula
ancer - Kathy Barnard, Joey Breakers, a surfing dude - Joe Aliano, Holly Day, a wealthy socialite - Nancy
chmidli, Les Baggs, a bumbling tourist - Wayne Busfield, Nadia Seymour, a sexy swimsuit model - Karen
ills, Rip Tide, a scuba diving instructor - Ken Goodin, Birdie Putt, a golf pro - Kathleen Schoen. Play
irectors and stage directors were Diane Aliano and Pat Goodin. Gayle Straughan was the sound
ngineer, and thanks to Bob Dammann for helping with some construction for the stage area. Joe
liano wrote the scripts for the play. (See continuing article below and pictures on another page)

Lethal Luau, continued

KEN'ST

How man different combinations can

be made on a license plate using 3
letters and 3 numbers?

L ANSWER

t 000°9LS ‘L1 —J

The winner of the $100.00 was Steve Wallace, as
he guessed who did the murder, and answered all
the other clues most correctly. Steve then
returned $40.00 back to the club. Congratulations

and thanks, Steve.
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| | HEALTH HINT
From Harold Runner --- ’W NY 7P THIS SOUNDS LIKE SOMETHING WE SHOULD ALL
| heard somewhere that: § & 2 ‘g' BE AWARE OF.!
~--Inside every older person is a younger person Received by email
wondering what happened. Women should also know that not every
---How much deeper would the ocean be without heart attack symptom is going to be the left
sponges? arm hurting. Be aware of intense pain in the
---Remember, half the people you know are jaw line. You may never have the first chest
below average. pain during the course of a heart attack.
~--A clear conscience is usually a sign of a bad Nausea and intense sweating are also
memory. common symptoms. 60% of people who have
---Change is inevitable, except from vending a heart attack while they are asleep do not
machines. wake up.
---Everyone has a photographic memory. Some The pain in the jaw happened to the writer of
people just don't carry film. . the email and woke her from a sound sleep.
She explained it as a pain unlike anything she
tTISH FRY IS MAY 28TH !! J had ever experienced before. (cont'd below)

HEART ATTACKS - continued from above n

Let’s say it’s 6:15 and you're driving home alone after a hard day on the job. You're
tired, upset and frustrated. Suddenly you start experiencing severe pain in your chest that
starts to radiate out into your arm and up into your jaw. You are only about five miles from
the hospital nearest your home. Unfortunately you don’t know if you’ll be able to make it
that far. You have been trained in CPR, but the guy that taught the course did not tell you
how to perform it on yourself.

Since many people are alone when they suffer a heart attack, without help, the person 1
whose heart is beating improperly and who begins to feel faint, has only about 10 seconds
left before losing consciousness. However, these victims can help themselves by coughing
repeatedly and very vigorously. A deep breath should be taken before each cough, and the
cough must be deep and prolonged, as when producing sputum from deep inside the chest.

A breath and a cough must be repeated about every two seconds without let-up until help
arrives, or until the heart is felt to be beating normally again. Deep breaths get oxygen into
the lungs and coughing movements squeeze the heart and keep the blood circulating. The
squeezing pressure on the heart also helps it regain normal rhythm. In this way, heart attack
victims can get to a hospital.
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“Let’s Go Fishing”
News via the launching pad,

with Rosario Villa
There have been 80
plus boats launched
since last march to the
middle of April.
Fishing has been good
on the closer reefs
with Grouper, Pinto,
Strangers, Calicos and
the ever present

trigger fish.
As for search and rescue, a Pefiasco ponga
skipper is now helping Villa in this regard.
In one instance he pulled a broken down
boat in to Cholla for payment of expenses
and a tip. In another instance the boat,
“Jenny Lee” limped back into the launching
pad about 9 or 10 o’clock, at about one or
two miles an hour. Pat Goodin turned on the
red light in both of these instances, for
which Villa is very grateful. He didn’t
know where to turn it on prior to this. This
light is very helpful to boats coming in at
night.

Villa tells me he is really enjoying his job as
radio operator and heading up search and
rescue missions. Thanks, Villa!

Hum Babe

Trivia: Who were “Sandbox” and
“Sandpebble” on the VHF radio? Check page
10 for the answer.

- For the Christmas Party

~ One of the activities that we do with the :
© Mexican children at the Christmas party is to let
- them choose a piece of jewelry to wrap and give

- to their mother. This has become one of the

-}' favorite things for them, but we need jewelry,

~ the kind that is so popular today, shiny, colorful, -
- with beads and sparkles that kids like. If you

. have this kind of jewelry that you would like to
- donate or see some on sale, as it often is, we

- would like to have some donated. You can

~ bring it to me, Nancy Schmidli, or leave it with
~ someone in Cholla to give to me. Please put

- your name on all your donations. Thanks very
- much!

P

Miscellaneous Cholla Chatter

I think we are finally getting spring weather
in Cholla. There has been a great deal of wind
for the first two weeks of April, but Easter
Sunday was a beautiful warm day. Many
enjoyed the beautiful Easter Sun Rise Service on
the beach at Playa Elegante put on by the Family
of God Church. By the way, there is a non
denominational service every Sunday at
9:00a.m. at Playa Elegante in the recreation
room.

There were many, many Mexican families in
Cholla at the beaches enjoying the weekend.
Easter is a very special time for the Mexicans,
their families all get together and celebrate. One
of the favorite places for them to go is the
launching area in Cholla. Pat Goodin heard on
their VHF radio that Tico was having trouble so
we went down both Sat. and Sun.and helped
clear the cars out of the way so he could get the
boats out.

On March 25", Jerry and Ila Ketelhut were
surprised by their children with a celebration for
their 50" wedding anniversary. A surprise
breakfast for the family was held at Los Juanos
and then a big party was held at the clubhouse
later that day for all their friends and relatives. It
was a beautiful party. I think they may still be
in shock.

Travels:

On March 18" Lowell and Frankie McCulley
left Pefiasco on their sailboat, Gato Loco, and
sailed to some very interesting places on the
Baja side of the Sea of Cortez. Some places
they visited were Isla Angel de la Guardo,
Puertocitos, Pomo, Puerto Refugio, Isla San
Luis, Isla Salsipuedes, Isla Tiburon and others.
They sent great emails and pictures of some of
these most unusual places. Lowell is a
photographer and some of his pictures are
displayed at the Cholla restaurant for sale.

On April 17, Bob and Adriana Adams headed
up a group on a three week trip down the Baja.
Going with them are the Stevensons, Arnetts,
and Wilhites. I think some others from the
singles group also went. We will have a report
from them on their return.

Not trips, again:

The day after Easter, Pat Goodin and I took
bags of donated candy to the kids in Cholla.
This is something that Pat does every year.

I hope you all had a wonderful Easter and have
a great spring. Hope to see you all in The Bay.

Nancy Schmidli
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> Derby News:
by Don Schmidli

Yes, you heard correctly. Almost at the
last moment, Mike and Cathy Traverse
along with Brad Moen came on board to
rescue the 51* annual CBSC Fishing Derby.
It will be a five day event, starting fishing
Wednesday, May 24® 25® 26™ 27" 7 a.m.
to 6 p.m. and until noon on Sunday, May
28" So, all you fisherpersons, get your
boats and fishing gear ready for this year’s
Derby!

There will be adult and junior categories
with both boat and shore fishing. The entry
fee for all five days is $20 for adults and $10
for juniors. (smokin’ deal!) You may pay
this entry fee and purchase a fishing license
and boat permit at the radio shack. Villa
will have the person selling licenses there
for the Derby. The license is not necessary
for shore fishing. All species of fish may be
taken except those prohibited by the
Mexican fishing law. Mike is at present,
revising the rules and regulations, so these
will be available at the radio shack when
they are finalized. Boat fishermen may
purchase gas at J.J.’s pumps in Cholla.

The fish fry and awards ceremony will
begin at 4:00 p.m. on Sunday. Otafiez and
O’Callaghans of the Tucson Chapter will
prepare the fish fry. Ramon Perez will
purchase the fish. This has been the way it
has been done the past few years rather than
donations from the fishing contestants. This
way we are sure of having enough fish.
Vasquez will set up a cantina and CBSC will
provide soft drinks and beer.

Dave and Kelley Adams have designed
and ordered the derby shirts which will be
on sale a Ship’s Store as soon as we get
them, probably the first week in May.
Because of the shortness of time, the number
of derby shirts for this year will be limited
so you will need to get yours early, in order
to get the correct sizes.

We have raffle tickets available now, a
book of 6 for $5.00. You can purchase these
from Goodins, 382 5056, or Schmidlis, 382
5036. There was just not enough time to
mail these to members. Of course these will
be sold during the Derby at Ship’s Store.
Permits for the Derby and printing of raffle
tickets have been taken care of by Pete
Peterson.

Sponsors are still needed. If you would
like to sponsor this year’s derby we would
be very grateful for your donation. We are
especially wanting business card size ads for
our Chatter this year instead of large ads.
This type ad would generally be in the
amount of $50.00. However, we would
welcome any amount of sponsorship. Please
mail your business card or name to be on ad,
along with your check made out to CBSC to
our treasurer, Enedina Otanez, 1252
Avenida Gloriosa, Rio Rico, Arizona,
85648, or you may give it to Pat Goodin or
Don Schmidli in Cholla. Ads received after
the printing of this chatter will be in the
June July Chatter Newsletter.

Cholla Charity Fund

When you receive this chatter, the
account for the Cholla Charity Fund will
have been set up in the Stockman’s Bank in
Ajo. Jim LaVoie has been the main
promoter of this fund and has donated $500
to start it off. He sees this as an excellent
opportunity to help our Mexican neighbors
when help is needed and has made some
excellent suggestions for making this fund
grow and work. So far, I have four people
who are in Cholla much of the time who will
serve on an advisory board. However, there
is one thing that I find is a must, a person
who is bi-lingual to help translate. I am
looking for someone who will be available
and most of the time. If you are this person
or know someone who would be willing to
serve in this capacity, please contact me.
Most of the information and promotion of
this fund will be done via email. Please
contact me at stuffie@prodigy.net.mx with
questions, suggestions or wanting to help.
Thanks! Nancy Schmidli
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Membership News:
Welcome Aboard: We are very glad to have you all as new members!
Mary Anne Berens is from Peoria. She has a house in the Pinto Point area.
Lynn and Teej Freeman are now living in Clarkdale and have a house in Cholla..
Marcos and Aida Vucovich live in Rocky Point and are friends of Joe and Diane Aliano.

As of this writing we have 169 members in the Cholla Chapter and 17 in the Tucson Chapter. If
you receive this Chatter Newsletter, you have paid your dues, so don’t worry about that. But if
someone complains to you that they did not receive the Chatter, please tell them to check with me
to see if they have, in fact, paid their dues. Also, if you are paid you should have received a
membership card with your Chatter. If not, please let me know.

Please feel free to use the form below to invite a new member to join. Membership dues for new
members is pro rated, for ' year it is just $20.

If you are not, and want to be on my email list for Cholla News, please send a message to me to
put you on the list at stuffie@prodigy.net.mx If you are on my list and have had a change of
email address, please let me know that also..

Change of address:

~ If you have a change of address, please let me know as soon as possible to continue

~ receiving your chatter. The U.S. Postal Service will not forward bulk mail and the Chatter
is sent by bulk mail. You can send the new address to Nancy Schmidli. P.O. Box 218,

- Lukeville, Az. 85341, or email me at stuffie@prodigy.net.mx

7 2L 4 # s 2 ¢ 722222277 222222727, 2222222222 22227

Membership Application 2006 Annual Dues $40
( For new members only, % annual dues are $30, /2 annual $20)

Membership dues and other activities of the Cholla Bay Sportsmen’s Club funded the purchase of radio equipment and supports the
ymaintenance and operation of the Marine VHF Radio (channels 16 & 26) for the Northern Sea of Cortez & CB radio (channel 3) in the
1Cholla Bay area. The CBSC pays the salary of the radio operator, assists in search and rescue operations and, when necessary, can
lassist with some arrangements for transportation of critically ill or injured. The CBSC conducts the annual fishing derby, publishes a
:momhly newsletter and promotes good relations between American visitors and our Mexican neighbors.

:Name: Spouse

1

|Address City

1

| State Zip Phone Cabin #
]

1

1Email

I

1
1Summer Address: If you want your chatter sent to a different addresses June to Sept.

1Please check the chapter of your choice ___Cholla Tucson
'Mail to: Nancy Schmidli, P.O. Box 218, Lukeville, Az. 85341
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PLEASE

PATRONIZE

OUR

SPONSORS

AND THANK

THEM!!

POST
THIS
PAGE
uP
SOMEPLACE
SO YOU'LL
KNOW
WHO OUR
SPONSORS
ARE

THANK YOU DERBY SPONSORS

2006

AJO INS. CENTER & CHEVRON, Ajo
ALEJANDRO PORTUGAL INS., Rocky Point
ALLISON AUTOMOTIVE, Prescott
CANNON & WENDT ELECTRIC CO., Phoenix
ASA MONICA (GRETCHEN ELLLINGER), Cholla
COURT'S CUSTOM TACKLE, Tempe
GARCIA BROTHERS ELECTRIC, Nogales
GUZMAN CONSTRUCTION, Tempe
JJ's CANTINA, Cholla Bay
RCCI CONSTRUCTION, Rio Rico
S & E DRYWALL, INC., Rio Rico
SOIL SYSTEMS, Tucson
CHARLES M. WILMER, P.C., Phoenix
WHITE CAP BUILDING MATERIALS, Tucson

|
|

NOTICE

THE ABOVE SPONSORS ARE THOSE WHICH
WE HAVE RECEIVED AS OF THE WRITING
OF THIS CHATTER.

IN THE NEXT TWO ISSUES OF THE CHATTER
WE WILL HAVE ADS FOR THESE AND ALL
OTHERS WHICH WE RECEIVE.
THANKS TO ALL OUR SPONSORS.

\

Page 8

WATCH
FOR THEIR
ADS IN

FUTURE |

ISSUES OF
THE

CHOLLA
CHATTER



INSERT INFORMATION FOR THE FISHING DERBY

From chairmen, Mike and Brad

Hello Fellow Fisherpersons.

It’s time again for our annual fishing derby. This year being the 51* Annual
CBSC Fishing Derby. It has gotten off to a late start due to some conflicts with a certain
fish category. Regardless, we are still moving forward and keeping the tradition alive.
Because of this issue, we are having the derby the week of Wednesday, May 24" to
Sunday May 28" with the scales closing at 12:00 pm on Sunday. Of course the Fish Fry
and Awards Ceremony will be that same day at 4:00 pm.

The rules and regulations for this year’s derby is going to mirror the past years
concerning weights of the various fish categories. Villa has reassured us that there will
be someone at the scales to assist with fishing licenses and boat registrations.

The awards this year will differ slightly. The first place winners of the Adult
Boaters and Surfcasters, including the Junior Boaters and Surfcasters will receive a
plaque and fishing reel/rod combo. Second and third places will receive Rosette Ribbons
for their placement.

It’s important that you read the rules and regulation in reference to “Target Fish”
because they will be worth extra points. Because we use the points system for the first
three places (ie. 1% — 10 points, 2" — 8points and 3". — 6 points) this would help a
fisherperson gain a lead to obtain the title “All Around Fisherperson”.

I have been told that the gas pumps at JJ’s will be open for those participating in
this year’s derby, this will benefit those who will be out daily fishing.

The cost of this year’s entry into the derby will be $20 for adults and $10 for
juniors.

In closing, I'm looking forward to seeing everyone down at the bay and good luck
to those who are fishing in this year’s Annual CBSC Fishing Derby.

Mike Traverse — Derby Chairman
Brad Moen — Co Chairma

This is somewhat redundant of the Derby News article but we felt that both were informative and
therefore included both.





